
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 10th March 2023 
Term 1, Week 6 
 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards  
to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people.  

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s News  
 

Welcome to our week 6 newsletter. 

What a gorgeous day for our BPS Athletics Carnival!  It’s great to see the enthusiasm from the students 

and everyone out in their house colours.  Thank you to our families and friends who turned out to support 

and encourage the students.  A lovely community day. 

 

  
 

 

PAFA (Parents And 
Friends Association) 

Thank you to our wonderful PAFA 
group for representing BPS at the 
Spring Ditch over the past weekend.  
It was great to see our gorgeous new 
marquee front and centre for the 
sporting events.  If you didn’t get the 
opportunity to see our BPA marquee 
it was also at the BPS Athletics 
sports today and will be up for our 
Family Fun Night on Tuesday. 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Senior Sport 

Over the past 3 weeks our year 5 and 6 students have been walking up to Beechworth Secondary College 

where they have been using the school gym for indoor sports.  Through sport, students are able to 

participate positively in groups and teams by encouraging others and negotiating roles and responsibilities 

whilst increasing physical fitness.  This has been a terrific opportunity for our students to have access to the 

gym.  It provides familiarity with the secondary campus for our senior students and promotes a connection 

between our two schools.  It also allows our students to engage in a weekly sports session due to our 

current disrupted school site.  

   
 

 

 

 

SWPBS Bronze Awards 

This week at our School Assembly we presented 
three Bronze Awards for receiving 30 SWPBS 
Values tickets.  Congratulations to Eddie, Oliver 
and Tessa on consistently demonstrating the 
school values and being terrific role models for 
your peers.  

 
 

 

  

Family Night Tuesday 14th March, 5.00pm   

  

Come along to the 2023 BPS Annual 
Family Fun Night!  This will be a night 
of fun, and a great opportunity for 
families to check out the new 
playgrounds and refurbished Junior 
Wing, connect with the school and 
fellow parents. 
 

We aim to make the night short and 
sweet, as it is a school night.   

• 5.00pm Classrooms open for 
families to explore – spend a 
minute trying to win a ticket to 
go in our prize draw. 

• 6.20pm Prizes and farewell. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all 
there!  

 

 

 



 

 

Victorian High Ability Program 
(VHAP) 

The VHAP enables high-ability students in 
Years 5-8, at Victorian State Schools, to be 
challenged and extended in their learning.  
The Extension programs that the form of an 
online classroom from across Victoria.  They 
are 10 weeks in length and are run online by 
a high ability trained teacher, with the 
support of a BPS teacher (myself this year).  
The VHAP offers the students the 
opportunity to explore and express their 
ideas freely, be inspired and challenged by 
each other, and to feel excited about their 
learning. 
  

Places in the program are offered through a VHAP department selection process based on NAPLAN data 
and teacher judgements in the students school reports, to those who have performed to a high level. 
  
It has been my pleasure to work with Karima Abdalla and Grace White this term on the VHAP Writing 
Program.  Grace has also been offered a position in the Mathematics Program for Term 2.  
Congratulations to both of these students on their excellent achievements. 

 

 

School Council AGM 

Next Wednesday night will be our School Council AGM where we will elect our 2023 School Council 

executive.  We welcome Lia Mitchell and Anita Roach (returning for a further 2-year term) to our BPS 

School Council.  

 

We still have 2 vacant positions on School Council: 

• A parent vacancy, 2-year duration 

• One community member position with a duration of 1 year  
 

If you wish to be part of this governing board of our school, please drop by the school office and pick-up a 

School Council Nomination form.  Please note that we are only able to have one DET employed parent as 

a representative.  

 

 

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

Our NAPLAN preparations are well underway with the administration of the National Assessments starting 

next week.  Wednesday 15th will see our Year 3 and Year 5 students complete their Writing assessments.  

This will be followed with Reading, Conventions of Language and Numeracy over the Thursday 16th and 

Friday 17th.  Some catch up tests will be available the following week as per the test schedule protocols.  

 

A reminder that if families are wishing for their child to not participate in the NAPLAN assessments, please 

make contact with Scott Forrest who will ensure all the correct documentation is prepared for parents to 

sign at the front office.   

 

Kind Regards, 

Sue McDonald 

Principal 

susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au 
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For the diary …  

Week Date Event / Activity 

TERM 1   

Week 7 Monday 13th March  

Tuesday 14th March 

Wednesday 15th – Friday 17th March   

Friday 17th March 

Labour Day Holiday 

Family Fun Night 

NAPLAN for Year 3 & 5 

School Photos 

Week 8 Wednesday 22nd – Friday 24th March   Year 5 & 6 Canberra Camp 

Week 9  Currently no planned events  

Week 10  Thursday 6th April Last day for Term 1 

Easter Hat Parade 

TERM 2   

Week 1 Monday 24th April 

Tuesday 25th April 

Friday 28th April 

First day for Term 2 

ANZAC Day – Public Holiday 

Student free day – Berry Street  

Staff Professional Development 
 

Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick: phone 0459 555 671 

 

Nits  Nits  Nits  Nits  Nits  Nits  Nits 

We have an outbreak of head lice at BPS. 

Please check and treat your child’s hair if necessary. 

REMEMBER, if you don’t do this, the eggs and lice will be an ongoing problem in our school. 

  

For sale: 

BPS School Uniform Item 

1 Shell Jacket Sz 14 $25  

in very good condition 

0427 244 965 

 

 

Our mailing address is: 
Beechworth Primary School 
P.O. Box 203 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 
Please contact the office on: (03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 



School Photos 2023 - Beechworth Primary School 
 

Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken by Arthur Reed Photos on Friday 17th March 2023. 
There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 
 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo day so families can register online to view images 
when they become available in the webshop.  
 

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your child’s personalised flyer once you receive it and 
remember to add the codes for all your children attending this school. 
 

Even if you registered last year, it’s important that you do again this year using your child’s 2023 image code to link 
their images for the current year with your contact details. 
 

When images are ready to view and in the webshop, all parents who have registered will be notified by SMS and 
email. 
 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2023 images are online to view before making your purchase.   

 

 



 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 


